Academic Senate Executive Committee Minutes

Tuesday, September 6, 2011, 4:00 P.M.

(Approved)

Call to Order

Senator Holland called the meeting to order.
Approval of Executive Committee Minutes of April 11, 2011
Motion XXXXIII-1: By Senator Fazel, seconded by Senator Owens, to approve the minutes of April 11, 2011. The motion was unanimously approved.

Distributed Communications:

08.30.11.01
From Provost Everts/Mark Walbert: Information Technology – Appropriate Use Policy (Dist. Rules Com.)

08.30.11.02
From Provost Everts/Mark Walbert: Information Technology Resources – Security Policy (Dist. Rules Com.)
Provost Everts: The current policy, 9.8, is quite old. So that means that it is 2000. The new policy, 9.8, replaces it. The changes in the policy were so many that they thought it would not be worth seeing both. Guessing that you would want to see the changes in policy 9.2, he is going to send a marked-up copy of what they changed.

Sen. Holland: Both of these are to go to the Rules Committee.

Sen. Horst: Is there another place about excessive use of computers?

Provost Everts: All of the 9.8 policies list many of those items. These are the two that needed changes the most dramatically.

Sen. Fazel: It's mostly about mass mailing. I was actually reading to see if personal use was part of the policy. When we do ethics training, it says these are the university’s property so we shouldn’t be using them at all for personal use. In my opinion, it’s very unreasonable. If it's one or two e-mails, that should be okay.

08.18.11.01
From Susan Kalter, Senate Secretary, Dan Holland, Senate Chairperson: Proposed Revisions to Internal Committees – Blue Book

Sen. Holland: Since the Faculty Caucus is handling most faculty issues, it might be time to call Faculty Affairs something else. Administrative Affairs was getting over loaded, particularly in light of the fact that they may be looking at budget pieces of new proposals. The University Curriculum Committee does not look at the cost of new programs. I'm not sure how to go about restructuring things.
Sen. Kalter: Everyone’s name after Dan’s name should be stricken. Dan asked me to write up something. We had a meeting with the provost, Jan Murphy, Jon Rosenthal and Dan to talk about things related to the financial implications form and also related to NEPRs. We realized last year that the Senate was supposed to be doing both, but was doing neither. The Administrative Affairs and Budget Committee was going along pretty well doing its work. I think at the end of the meeting, Dan and I said that that was something the Senate is going to have to figure out in terms of its workload. The Executive Committee said last year, yes we want to look at it before the program goes on the books and yes we want to look at it when the IBHE looks at it. I wrote up a potential proposal. I suggest in my cover that it should go to Rules. I suggest that they talk to the last three or four Faculty Affairs Committee Chairs because I'm suggesting that part of the work of the Administrative Affairs Committee be shifted to the Faculty Affairs Committee. I'm not sure whether that is going to work.

Sen. Owens: I have a couple of concerns as far as Administrative Affairs. The Division of Student Affairs uses that committee a lot for policy revisions. If we move it to Faculty Affairs, the ratio between students and faculty is different.

Sen. Holland: That could all be reshuffled.
Sen. Fazel: On the Planning and Finance Committee, you are including annually approve or reject all financial implications forms for new and revised academic and administrative programs. How much work are we talking about?

Provost Everts: Quite a bit of work.

Sen. Horst: Didn’t we talk about having a limit of everything over $300,000?

Sen. Kalter: We did talk about that and about things that are not significant that become significant and whether having that could-off would be effective.
Provost Everts: Those come in all the time, so we only had the language changed annually. That would hold up a lot of these because they come in sometimes weekly.

Sen. Fazel: That is going to be a problem. The Provost’s is doing this. Is there a problem with the people who are doing this are not doing a thorough job?
Sen. Kalter: When Lane Crothers was Chair of the Senate, he met with Jan Murphy and they decided to put this on the Administrative affairs and Budget Committee’s agenda, but they didn’t write down FIF. When I read it, I thought it meant three years out. Instead it meant as it's going through. The Planning Committee should be planning. That’s part of the conversation. Is that really where it should go?

Sen. Fazel: My concerns are expertise and it also depends on who the chair of the committee is. Just adding to this without taking anything off, I don't think our committees have a lot of excess time. I think it's going to slow down different processes.

Provost Everts: We could have a conversation about would there be particular financial implications forms that you would want the committee to look at. Would there be one’s we didn’t anticipate a great deal of additional revenue needed?
Sen. Holland: We can do it as we do curricular changes where there is a separate consent agenda where these financial implications forms would go. It would be tasked to whoever the chair of the committee is to at least scan them to see if they want to bring them in.

Sen. Fazel: Or having the Provost’s office giving a report to the Senate on a regular basis in terms of what programs have been submitted and the financial considerations instead of our committees going through this because that could be very inefficient. Is the question to the Rules Committee how we can change the structure of the Senate to improve the responsibilities and this would be a starting point?

Sen. Holland: To improve the responsibilities. I don't think that Academic Affairs needs anything new or Rules Committee.

Sen. Fazel: Can we create another committee?

Sen. Holland: That might be a solution.

Sen. Fazel: Instead of having 17 people on planning and finance, we could look at the structure of all committees.

Sen. Holland: I'm hearing that people want this to go to Rules.

08.18.11.02
From Susan Kalter, Senate Secretary: Milner Library Policy and Procedures Versus Routine Maintenance
Sen. Stewart: There is lots of research out there that people do not like to read from screens. Having those books is part of the research my students do.
Sen. Horst: I haven't checked out a CD in five years. I go on the internet for every single class, but I think it's important to have these artifacts.
Sen. Holland: A CD is an electronic media. Journals are ideal for going digital.

Sen. Cedeño: I think the whole issue is about accessibility. The whole issue is about people moving volumes out of the library. With electronic media, you don't know how long it will be accessible.

Sen. Stewart: The random research that goes on is impossible.

Sen. Horst: What is the issue here?
Sen. Holland: The issue is that in the library, they have removed about half of the books on the third floor.

Sen. Fazel: Where are they?

Sen. Holland: They are in the basement. 

Sen. Kalter: One issue is how safe are the books. Another reason I sent this was that having the open stacks is part of the students’ academic freedom and development. Another issue was the decision that was made over the summer was something that opened up the space for a campus-wide discussion. If the Dean of the Library has a good vision, that vision should be able to stand up to debate. The third thing is that the subject librarians were not allowed to make decisions about whether they're on the shelves or not.

Sen. Stewart: The criterion that was being used was that they had not been checked out in five years.

Sen. Holland: It's been all over the place about what the criterion was.

Sen. Fazel: Is this conversation about over the summer they removed a good number of books?

Sen. Holland: About half of the books on the third floor have been moved to the basement. Part of it is great. They have put in these collaboration stations, which I hear has been a success. The way students are using the library is as a study space. There has been very little input from librarians is what I'm hearing secondhand. I thought that most of this was on hold. She is doing what she can with the budget without any significant vetting.
President Bowman: This whole problem was created by being faithful to the Deans of the Library. We’ve continued to support acquisitions budgets over the years. So we continue to acquire material and then with all the technology that has been put in the building, we are running out of space for places for people to work. I think the long-term solution is to get the library appropriation. In the interim, you have to balance how much to put in storage to create space for people to work. We have had some pretty abrupt changes without campus communication.
Sen. Holland: I suggest we invite Sohair to give a much more limited presentation to the entire Senate about what's going on in the library.

Provost Everts: I think the president was right about having a conversation that could have been hardier. Several of those items we have communicated to the faculty in regard to the library. What I think is also a matter of a new dean who is not yet aware of the rich tradition of shared governance. If you know that, you know that you don't skip steps and you listen.
Sen. Holland: I was thinking about inviting her at the end of September if you think that's enough time for her to prepare.

Provost Everts: I think so. If you would like to move it to your next meeting, I think she could address many of the notes that I've taken as well as additional conversations we've had in regard to this situation.
Sen. Fazel: Did she check with you before she made the changes?

Provost Everts: That is not a conversation we had.

Sen. Kalter: If that 40,000 that were taken off the shelves from that one floor, most of them could be scattered back and having a little bit from each floor, and move that section up. Even books that are going to stay in the basement storage are not safe because of the flooding. .
Provost Everts: The collection had not been culled as most library collections are culled. That's what I've heard.
Sen. Horst: We could make an open stacks policy.

Sen. Holland: That might be a Faculty Affairs policy. I will invite Sohair to come to the next week or the one after that.

From The Senate Office: Electronic Media

Sen. Holland: In an effort to save time, money and everything else, we have the equipment now where we can send all of the stuff as a single PDF. When things come to the Senate office, they would be a doc file so that they can be edited. We could send a single PDF file and that would be your packet. Do we need to take this to the whole Senate?

Sen. Fazel: I think that would be a good idea, because everyone is on the Senate.
Sen. Holland: One issue is perhaps they need to put out some additional outlets for people who want to bring their laptops. 

Tenure Policy

Sen. Kalter: I had a question about the Faculty Caucus Agenda. The ASPT document seems appropriate for Faculty Caucus, but I don’t know about the Tenure Policy, which was brought up by Chuck at Faculty Caucus, but it seems more appropriate for the policy to go through a Senate committee. 

Sen. Holland: Sounds like a good plan.

Sen. Fazel: Since last year, we really haven't had a chance to discuss it. So could we do this at the next Senate meeting?

Sen. Holland: We could pass the information out so that everybody has a chance to think about it.

Sen. Kalter: And this document from the AAUP.
Sen. Holland: Shall we pull the Tenure Policy off and leave the distribution of the ASPT document?
Sen. Fazel: It's good if you make a few comments about this. So we will have a very short Faculty Caucus to bring people up to par.

Sen. Holland: Yes, if Sohair is willing to come, then I would like to have a very short caucus.
Proposed Agenda for the Academic Senate on September 14, 2011:

Academic Senate Meeting Agenda

Wednesday, September 14, 2011

7:00 P.M.

OLD MAIN ROOM, BONE STUDENT CENTER
Call to Order 

Roll Call 

Approval of Minutes of August 31, 2011

Presentation: Dean of Milner Library Sohair Wastawy

Chairperson's Remarks

Student Body President's Remarks

Administrators' Remarks

· President Al Bowman

· Provost Sheri Everts

· Vice President of Student Affairs Larry Dietz

· Vice President of Finance and Planning Dan Layzell
Committee Reports: 
Academic Affairs Committee: Senator Stewart (Woith)

Administrative Affairs and Budget Committee: Senator Cedeño 

Faculty Affairs Committee: Senator Kalter

Planning and Finance Committee: Senator Rich

Rules Committee: Senator Fazel

Communications:

Executive Session:

Honorary Degree Appointment Recommendation (President Bowman)

Paperless Senate and Executive Committee Packets (Senator Holland)

Adjournment
Motion: By Sen. Fazel, seconded by Sen. Cedeño, to approve the Academic Senate Agenda of September 14, 2011. The motion was unanimously approved.
Adjournment
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